














For Immediate Release  
June 13, 2018  
  
Contact:  
Daveon Coleman, Earthjustice, (608) 216-4648, dcoleman@earthjustice.org  
Keith Rushing, Earthjustice, (202) 667-4500 x5236, krushing@earthjustice.org  

  
Earthjustice Response to House Committee on Natural Resources Letter to Department of Defense 

  
SAN FRANCISCO—The Following is a statement by Earthjustice President Trip Van Noppen in response 
to a letter written by House Republicans to Defense Secretary Jim Mattis. The letter was sent by 
members of the House Committee on Natural Resources claiming that lawsuits filed against the 
Pentagon by environmental advocacy groups in the U.S. may be unwittingly helping foreign powers. 
   
“This letter is a blatant attempt to turn attention away from the Trump administration’s campaign to 
undermine environmental and health protections and reward corporate polluters. 
  
Evoking national security is a red herring the Committee is using to call into question the work of 
Earthjustice and others to advance public health and environmental safeguards. Earthjustice holds the 
U.S. military and government agencies accountable to U.S. law established by the U.S. Congress, and 
those legal actions have been repeatedly upheld by U.S. courts. To suggest we are promoting foreign 
interests is absurd.   
  
Since the House Committee on Natural Resources is so interested in investigating wrongdoing, we 
suggest members turn their attention instead to EPA Administrator Scott Pruitt who has not only utterly 
failed to protect our nation’s natural resources, but is under more than 15 federal investigations for 
misconduct in Office. 
  
This letter is nothing more than a petty witch hunt against the most effective environmental 
organizations. Period, end of story.”  
  

_______________________________________ 
Earthjustice is a non-profit public interest law organization dedicated to protecting the magnificent 

places, natural resources, and wildlife of this earth, and to defending the right of all people to a healthy 
environment. Earthjustice.org 

  
  


